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From the Pastors Desk: 

Ordinary Time in the Catholic Church 

Because the term ordinary in English most often means something 
that's not special or distinctive, many 
people think that Ordinary Time refers to 
parts of the calendar of the Catholic 
Church that are unimportant. Even though 
the season of Ordinary Time makes up 
most of the liturgical year in the Catholic 
Church, the fact that Ordinary Time refers 
to those periods that fall outside of the 
major liturgical seasons reinforces this 
impression. Yet Ordinary Time is far from 
unimportant or uninteresting. 

Ordinary Time is called "ordinary" not 
because it is common but simply because 
the weeks of Ordinary Time are numbered. The Latin 
word ordinalis, which refers to numbers in a series, stems from the 
Latin word ordo, from which we get the English word order. Thus, 
the numbered weeks of Ordinary Time in fact represent the 
ordered life of the Churchðthe period in which we live our lives 
neither in feasting (as in the Christmas and Easter seasons) or in 
more severe penance (as in Advent and Lent), but in watchfulness 
and expectation of the Second Coming of Christ. 

It's appropriate, therefore, that todayôs Gospel for the Second 
Sunday of Ordinary Time (which is actually the first Sunday 
celebrated in Ordinary Time) always features either John the 
Baptist's acknowledgment of Christ as the Lamb of God or Christ's 
first miracleðthe transformation of water into wine at the wedding 
at Cana. Thus for Catholics, Ordinary Time is the part of the year 
in which Christ, the Lamb of God, walks among us and transforms 
our lives. There's nothing "ordinary" about that! 

Likewise, the normal liturgical color for Ordinary Timeðfor those 
days when there is no special feastðis green. Green vestments 
and altar cloths have traditionally been associated with the time 
after Pentecost, the period in which the Church founded by the 
risen Christ and enlivened by the Holy Spirit began to grow and to 
spread the Gospel to all nations. 

Ordinary Time refers to all of those parts of the Catholic Church's 
liturgical year that aren't included in the major seasons of Advent, 
Christmas, Lent, and Easter. Ordinary Time thus encompasses 
two different periods in the Church's calendar, since the Christmas 
season immediately follows Advent, and the Easter season 
immediately follows Lent. The Church year begins with Advent, 
followed immediately by the Christmas season. Ordinary Time 
begins on the Monday after the first Sunday after January 6, the 
traditional date of the Feast of the Epiphany and the end of the 
liturgical season of Christmas. This first period of Ordinary 
Time runs until Ash Wednesday, when the liturgical season of Lent 
begins. Both Lent and the Easter season fall outside of Ordinary 
Time, which resumes again on the Monday after Pentecost 
Sunday, the end of the Easter season. This second period of 
Ordinary Time runs until the First Sunday in Advent, when the 
liturgical year begins again. 

In most years, the Sunday after January 6 is the Feast of 
the Baptism of the Lord. In countries such as the United States, 
however, where the celebration of Epiphany is transferred to 
Sunday, if that Sunday is January 7 or 8, as it was this year, 
Epiphany is celebrated instead. As feasts of our Lord, both the 
Baptism of the Lord and Epiphany displace a Sunday in Ordinary 
Time. Thus the first Sunday in the period of Ordinary Time is the 
Sunday that falls after the first week of Ordinary Time, which 
makes it the Second Sunday of Ordinary Time. 

Ordinary Time is a feature of the current (post-Vatican II) liturgical 
calendar. In the traditional Catholic calendar used before 1970 and 

still used in the celebration of the Traditional Latin Mass, as well 
as in the calendars of the Eastern Catholic Churches, the Sundays 
of Ordinary Time are referred to as the Sundays 
After Epiphany and the Sundays After Pentecost. 

In any given year, there are either 33 or 34 Sundays in Ordinary 
Time. Because Easter is a moveable feast, and thus the Lent and 
Easter seasons "float" from year to year, the number of Sundays 
in each period of Ordinary Time vary from the other period as well 
as from year to year. 

It is important that we celebrate Ordinary Time because if the 
faithful are to mature in the spiritual life and increase in faith, we 
must descend the great mountain peaks of Easter and Christmas 
in order to "pasture" in the vast verdant meadows of tempus per 
annum, or Ordinary Time.          Fr. David 

 

St. Sebastian - Feast January 20  

Nothing is known about St. Sebastian's youth other than the fact 
he may have come from southern France and was educated in 
Milan. He joined the Roman Army in 283 AD, ostensibly to be of 
service to other Christians who were being persecuted by the 
Romans. St. Sebastian distinguished himself, and for his excellent 
service, he was promoted to serve in the Praetorian Guard to 
protect Emperor Diocletian. 

The details of Saint Sebastian's martyrdom were first spoken of by 
the 4th-century bishop St. Ambrose of Milan, in his sermon 
(number 22) on Psalm 118. He said that while Sebastian was 
serving as a Praetorian Guard, Marcus and Marcellian, twin 
brothers, were imprisoned for refusing to make public sacrifices to 
the Roman gods. The brothers were deacons of the Christian 

Church. During their imprisonment, their parents visited them to 
implore them to renounce Christianity. However, St. Sebastian 
convinced both parents to convert to Christianity. St. Sebastian 
also converted several other prominent individuals, including the 
local prefect. This led to his discovery and he was reported as a 
Christian to Emperor Diocletian in 286. The Emperor, who was 
already infamous for ordering the deaths of hundreds of 
Christians, scolded Sebastian and ordered him to be killed by 
having him tied to a stake on a training field and used as target 
practice. 

Archers riddled his body with arrows, his body was described as, 
"full of arrows as an urchin." Believed to be dead, the archers left 
his body for retrieval and burial. He was recovered by Irene of 
Rome, whose Christian husband was a servant to Diocletian and 
was also martyred. Irene discovered that Sebastian was still living, 
and she hid him and nursed him back to health. Once well, 
Sebastian went in search of Diocletian to surprise him. He 
managed to catch Diocletian by a stairwell and proceeded to 
criticize him loudly and publicly for his persecution of the 
Christians. Diocletian, surprised that Sebastian was still alive, was 
immediately taken aback, but recovered his composure. This time, 
he would not permit Sebastian to escape with his life. He ordered 
his former guard to be beaten to death with clubs, then thrown 
into the sewers. His body was recovered by a Christian woman, 
named Lucina, and she secretly buried him in the catacombs 
beneath Rome. 

Nearly 80 years after his death, around 367, his remains were 
moved to a basilica in Rome, built by Pope Damasus I. His body, 
or at least some relics from his body, were reportedly removed 
and shared with a community of monks in France. His cranium 
was sent to a German monastery where it was placed in a special 
silver case in 934. The relic remains in its case today in a special 
reliquary in Ebersberg. 

ST. L BRONX,  
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St. Sebastian was commonly invoked as a protector against the 
plague. According to historical records, he defended the city of 
Rome against the plague in 680. His association with the plague 
could be because he survived being shot full of arrows and in 
pagan belief, pestilence was delivered by arrows shot by the gods 
above. Even Christian Romans would appreciate this symbolism. 
That symbolism is even captured in artwork as late as the 
Renaissance, where artists painted plague victims with black 
arrows in their body. In artwork, St. Sebastian is depicted with 
arrows shot into his body, often tied to a post or a tree. His 
second execution is virtually never depicted. St. Sebastian is the 
patron saint of soldiers, athletes, and those who desire a saintly 
death. 
 

St. Agnes of Rome - Feast January 21  

St. Agnes of Rome was born in 291 AD and raised in a Christian 
family. Agnes was very beautiful and belonged to a wealthy 
family. Her hand in marriage was highly sought after, and she had 
many high ranking men chasing after her. However, Agnes made 
a promise to God never to stain her purity. Her love for the Lord 
was great and she hated sin even more than death! Whenever a 
man wished to marry Agnes, she would always say, "Jesus Christ 
is my only Spouse." 

According to legend, the young men she turned away became so 
angry and insulted by her devotion to God and purity that they 
began to submit her name to authorities as a Christian follower.  

In one incident, Procop, the Governor's son, became very angry 
when she refused him. He tried to win her for his wife with rich 
gifts and promises, but the beautiful young girl kept saying, "I am 
already promised to the Lord of the Universe. He is more splendid 
than the sun and the stars, and He has said He will never leave 
me!ò  

In great anger, Procop accused her of being a Christian and 
brought her to his father, the Governor. The Governor promised 
Agnes wonderful gifts if she would only deny God, but Agnes 
refused. He tried to change her mind by putting her in chains, but 
her lovely face shone with joy. Next he sent her to a place of sin, 
but an Angel protected her. At last, she was condemned to death. 
Even the pagans cried to see such a young and beautiful girl going 
to death. Yet, Agnes was as happy as a bride on her wedding day. 
She did not pay attention to those who begged her to save 
herself. "I would offend my Spouse," she said, "if I were to try to 
please you. He chose me first and He shall have me!" Then she 
prayed and bowed her head for the death -stroke of the sword.  

She died a virgin-martyr at the age of 12 or 13 on January 21, 
304. Agnes was buried beside the Via Nomentana in Rome. Her 
bones are currently conserved beneath the high altar in the 
church of Sant'Angese fuori le mura in Rome, which was built over 
the catacomb that held her tomb. Her skull is preserved in the 
church of Sant'Agnese in Agone in Rome's Piazza Navona, near 
the generalate of the Piarist Fathers. 

Her feast day is celebrated on January 21. On her feast day, it is 
customary for two lambs to be brought in to be blessed by the 
pope. On Holy Thursday the lambs' wool is removed and woven 
into the pallium the pope gives to a newly consecrated archbishop 
as a sign of his power and union with the pope.  
 

PRO-LIFE MEANS ALL HUMAN LIFE 

Because of the Catholic Churchôs fundamental teaching that 
human life is sacred from the first moment of creation, Catholics 
believe that every human life must be respected in law, including 

 the woman facing an unplanned pregnancy, the innocent unborn 

child she carries in her womb, the elderly person facing severe or 
even terminal illness, and the prisoner on death row. 

The Pro-Life Rally will begin at 11:45AM, and the March for Life 
will begin at 1PM on January 27 on the grounds of the National 
Mall, and the MFL will end in front of the U.S. Supreme Court. 

Kellyanne Conway, President of the polling company, inc./
WomanTrend, and the highest-ranking woman in President-elect 
Trumpôs administration, will join other notable speakers including  
Timothy Cardinal Dolan, and more at the March for Life rally on 
the National Mall. The 2017 March for Lifeôs theme, óThe Power of 
Oneô,ò said Jeanne Mancini, President of March for Life. 

ñOur other speakers also personify óThe Power of Oneô theme and 
show how one person has the power to change the world and 
saves lives,ò Mancini concluded. ñIt is our hope that this yearôs 
March for Life will encourage each of us to seek and fulfill our 
unique mission to the best of our ability because only in doing so 
we will collectively build a culture of life in the U.S. ð a culture 
where abortion is unthinkable.ò 

Tens of thousands of Americans are set to travel from across the 
nation to D.C. for this yearôs March for Life, which seeks to 
promote the dignity of every human life and to stand against the 
greatest human rights violation of our time ï abortion-on-demand. 

MARCH FOR LIFE-One bus will leave Holy Cross Rectory, 

620 Thieriot Ave. at 6AM and will return at 10PM on Friday, 

January 27.  The cost is $40.  Payment due by January 

23.  Reserve your seat by calling 718-893-5550. 
 

EMERGENCY RECOVERY FUND-Today’s second collection 
is for any upcoming emergencies for which the Cardinal may ask 
us to send donations, such as the recent earthquakes and 
hurricanes that struck some of the poorest countries on earth and 
for which Catholic Relief agencies have requested financial 
assistance. 
 

SECOND COLLECTION next weekend to help defray the 

costs of our elementary school. Please remember St. Helena has 

one of the last remaining parish-based schools left in the diocese. 
 

 
 

WEEK OF PRAYER FOR CHRISTIAN UNITY-At least once 

a year, Christians are reminded of Jesus’ prayer for his disciples 

that “they may be one so that the world may believe” (see John 

17.21). Hearts are touched and Christians come together to pray 

for their unity. Congregations and parishes all over the world 

exchange preachers or arrange special ecumenical celebrations 

and prayer services. The event that touches off this special 

experience is the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity. 

Traditionally the week of prayer is celebrated from Jan. 18-25, 

between the feast days  of St. Peter and St. Paul. The theme for 

2017 is “Reconciliation-the Love of Christ Compels Us.” 
 

Dia de la Altagracia, or Altagracia Day, is a day 

commemorating “Our Lady of Altagracia” (Our Lady of High 

Grace), patronal image and protector of the people of the 

Dominican Republic. It is a feast day and annual public holiday 

on January 21. We will celebrate a special Mass at NOON on 

January 22 in her  honor , which will be followed by a cultural 

reception in the gym. “Our Lady of Altagracia” is a cloth portrait 

of the Virgin Mary painted in the 16th century. The portrait is 13 

x 18 inches and kept in The Basilica of Our Lady of Altagracia in 

the city of Salvaleón de Higüey. The festival was originally held 

on August 15, but was moved to January 21 to celebrate victory 

over the French in 1690. Our Lady of Altagracia is the patron 

saint of the Dominican Republic. The portrait was crowned in 

1978 by Pope St. John Paul II. 

SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
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Cardinal's Appeal Just Shy of Goal 
There were 156 St. Helena's parishioners who pledged $34,664, 
just a little shy of our $36,000 goal for the 2016 Cardinal's Annual 
Stewardship Appeal.  Thank you to everyone who contributed so 
generously. The total appeal exceeded its $20 million goal by 
over 2 million dollars with 57,750 people donating. 

 
 

CATHOLIC COMMUNICATION CAMPAIGN-Thank you 

for your generosity to last week’s collection for the Catholic 

Communication Campaign (CCC). We collected $920.75. Your 

support will help the CCC connect millions of people with Christ 

and spread the gospel message. If you missed the collection, it’s 

not too late to give! Visit www.usccb.org/nationalcollections, 

and click on the “How to Give” link on the left. 
 

New Envelope System:  This year, we are trying 
something new.  Instead of giving out boxes with envelopes for 
the entire year, we will instead mail envelopes out every six 
weeks. We understand that many people lose or misplace their 
envelope boxes, and we hope this method will encourage more 
parishioners to use their envelopes. We will automatically mail 
envelopes only to those parishioners who regularly use them, and 
we have  placed special violet Welcome envelopes in the pews 
and in the Narthex for anyone to indicate that they would like us 
to mail them their envelopes. If you have not yet received your 
envelopes and you would like to, just fill in the envelope and 
either drop it in the collection basket or bring it to the 
rectory.  Your new envelopes will be sent out in February. 
Offertory envelopes serve as a symbol of how faithful giving is 
critical to establishing a long-term sustainable ministry. They also 
serve as proof of active parish membership as well as 
documentation for charitable giving deductions when doing your 
taxes.  We encourage all parishioners to either use parish pay on-
line giving, available through our parish website:  
www.churchofsthelena.com or use the weekly offertory 
envelopes. 
 

ST. HELENA ALUMNI INFORMATION AND 

ADDRESSES NEEDED-We are seeking to update our alumni 
data base.  We realize that many alumni have either moved, 
married, passed, or are not on the alumni list.  If you have not 
received any recent mailings from St. Helena, please call or email 
your address to us so we can add you.  Also, let us know if 
anything special has happened in your life so we can share it with 
other alumni. Please contact the rectory if you would like us to 
mail you your 2016 offering statement for tax purposes. 
 
 

 

 
 

PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Banns of Marriage 
II ñLeonard Arcos-Melony Rosario 

 

¶ NEW 50/50 DRAWING-Many parishioners have suggested 

that we revise our traditional 50/50 drawings to allow for a 

larger cash prize.  Therefore, starting in January, we will no 

longer have a weekly drawing, but rather a monthly drawing, 

and the cost to participate in it will be only $5/month, which 

is actually $3 less than if you contributed $2/week for four 

weeks.  We hope that you will enjoy this new drawing.  As 

we have done previously, pink 50/50 envelopes will be 

available both in your mailed offertory envelopes as well as 

at the entrances to the church.  The FIRST drawing will take 

place on January 30. Good luck. 

 

¶ SPANISH FAMILY SESSION at 1:30PM on January 15 

in the cafeteria. 

¶ ENGLISH FAMILY SESSION at 11:30am on January 22 

in the cafeteria. 

¶ 2017 PARISH CALENDARS-There are a few still 

available in the rectory.  

¶ BIBLE STUDY-We have begun our 24-week second 

semester Bible Study in English of the Gospel of Matthew. 

Classes meet every Tuesday at both 1PM and 7:30PM. All 

are welcome. 

¶ NEXT BAPTISM PREP CLASS will be held on Jan. 26 

at 7PM. Please bring a copy of the child’s birth certificate as 

well as either a letter of suitability for the godparents from 

their local pastor or a copy of the godparent’s Confirmation 

Certificate and if a godparent is married, a copy of their 

Catholic Marriage Certificate. 

¶ PARISH FLEA MARKET on Sunday, January 29 from 

10AM-3PM in the Gym. Many new items will be 

available. This is the event postponed from last November. 

¶ PARISH BOOKSTORE is open every Sunday from 

8:30AM to 1PM. 

¶ SHORT TERM COUNSELING AVAILABLE-Let’s face 

it.  Life can be so confusing, especially during the holiday 

season, and we all need counseling sometimes.  But costs 

can keep people away. Now, thanks to the Catholic Charities 

Parish Counseling Network, St. Helena parishioners now 

have access to affordable, short-term professional 

counseling.  What’s more,  counseling is available at 

convenient locations throughout the Archdiocese.  Up to six 

sessions can take place with just an inexpensive $10 co-pay 

per session. For more information or to schedule an 

appointment, please contact one of the priests here at St. 

Helena. 

¶ NEW TAX LEGISLATION-Did you know that Congress 

recently passed permanent legislation for parishioners who 

are:  70 1/2 Years of Age with--Individual Retirement 

Accounts (IRA) and want to withdraw money from their 

IRA to Give Tax Free to St. Helena. In addition, if you 

converted your traditional IRA to a Roth IRA this year, you 

can offset the taxable income generated by the conversion by 

making a charitable gift to St. Helena.                                                       

AA BIG BOOK STUDY meets every Sat., 7-8:30PM in 

the green building. 

¶ A COURSE IN MIRACLES-Rogier F. van Vlissingen is 

teaching a 13-week class A Course in Miracles every Sunday 

at St. Helena’s from 3 to 4:30 PM. For more information, 

call 917-549-0959. A suggested donation is $7/session.  

 

OFFERING ENVELOPES 
Sunday, January 8, 2017                              $3,967.96 

Catholic Communications                                920.75 
 
 

      Our weekly budget, (Nuestro presupuesto semanal es) $4,423.00 
 

 

Thank you to everyone for your generosity and for your support and for 

all that you do for St. Helena’s Parish. We have some major capital 

repair expenses on our boilers and air conditioning coming up, and we 

were a little shy this week due to the snow. I ask you to please consider 

increasing your regular weekly offerings a little so that we can meet or 

exceed our 2017 weekly budget goal and be able to pay for much needed 

physical plant improvements. 
 
 

Gracias a todos por su generosidad y por todo lo que hacen por esta 

Iglesia de St. Helena. 

http://www.churchofsthelena.com/


¶ FULL-TIME OR PART-TIME MAINTENANCE OR 

HANDYMAN JOB position needed. E-mail: 

josecolon1080@gmail.com or  call 347-964-9539. 

¶ APARTMENTS WANTED-Within the Parkchester area. If 

you know of one that is available, please call the Rectory. 
¶ THE PIERRE TOUSSAINT SCHOLARSHIP-provides 

graduating high school seniors with $2,000 to be used to 

attend college and may be renewed for up to three additional 

years.  Applicants must be practicing Catholics within the 

Archdiocese, have demonstrated academic achievement, and 

exhibited good character and leadership abilities.  Contact 

the rectory if you wish to apply for this scholarship. 

Applications must be postmarked no later than Feb. 17. 

¶ EXPLORE A FREE CATHOLIC INTERNET SITE-    

St. Helena’s Parish has a free subscription to an online 

platform called FORMED, and all parishioners now have 

unlimited access to faith formation programs, Bible Studies, 

Catholic-themed movies and programs, enjoy music, e-books 

and much more. It is very easy to register with FORMED. 

FIRST go to formed.org and click the REGISTER link in the 

middle of the page; enter the parish code 2KQQYD and your 

email, then click “Go.” Fill in the registration 

information.  After registering, you will receive a message 

asking you to verify your email address. Check your email 

(it may be in your spam folder) and click VERIFY.  You will 

be prompted to login.  You can then enjoy using FORMED. 
  

SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

 JV TEAM DOWNS IMMACULATE CONCEPTION 

William Manning led the junior varsity Horsemen to a 35-23 

victory over Immaculate Conception Monday night at home. 

Manning had a team-high 12 points and was the only player to 

score in all four quarters.   

Eight Horsemen put points on the boards.  Both Jose Valez and 

Peter Lugo scored six points, and Kevin Vasquez scored the only 

three of the game in the second quarter.  Jahli Ward, Eric 

Cordero, Isaiah La Cause, and Kyle Austion each put in a 

bucket.  The Horsemen scored 14 points in both the second and 

third quarters.  The Horsemen were 2 for 9 from the line, while 

immaculate Conception was 2 for 8. 

The Horsemen played three solid quarters against Loyola on 

Tuesday night, trailing only by one, 11-12, but they fell apart in 

the final quarter, and Loyola scored 15 points to win the game 15

-27. 

Six players scored for the Horsemen. Manning scored a team-

high five points, followed by Cordero with three.  Lugo, Austion 

and Cindy Pratt each put in a two, and Ward had a free throw. 

Jack Freel had a game-high 16 points for Loyola, 11 of which he 

had in the final quarter.The Horsemen were 5 for 14 from the 

line, while Loyola was 1 for 9. 

VARSITY HORSEMEN TAKE TWO THIS WEEK 

Francisco Mattei scored 42 points Monday and Tuesday night, as 

the varsity Horsemen downed Immaculate Conception 48-30 

Monday night and Loyola 53-47 on Tuesday. 

Six Horsemen scored Monday.  Mattei had a game-high 22 

points, followed by Omari Ward with 11, which included three 

threes.  Christian Colter put 7 on the boards, followed by Justin 

Hernandez with 4 in the third, Kameron Carrasquillo with a two 

in the second, and Adam Waldropt with a two in the fourth. 

The Horsemen scored 17 points in the first and 16 points in the 

third. The Horsemen were 6 for 8 from the line, while 

Immaculate Conception was 3 for 9.   

Both Mattei, with a game-high 20 points, and Ward with 16, 

scored in all four quarters against Loyola.  Mattei, himself, had 

three threes and Ward put in a three in the second.  Loyola had 

three threes.  Colter had six twos and a free throw for 13 points, 

and Hernandez had a two in both the third and fourth.  The 

Horsemen scored 23 points in the second quarter alone, which 

Loyola could never overcome, despite an 18-point run in the final 

quarter.   

Michael Rice had a team-high 19 points for Loyola.  The 

Horsemen were 7 for 13 from the line, and Loyola was 8 for 12.  

 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
¶ NEW YORK ENCOUNTER 2017, a FREE, three-day, 

Catholic cultural event, will take place January 13-15 at the 

Metropolitan Pavillon, 125 West 18th St. This year's event 

challenges and tests the proposal that reality is attractive. For 

more information, contact info@newyorkencounter.org.  

¶ NINE DAYS FOR LIFE-Join the Sisters of Life at 1PM         

St. Patrick Cathedral on Saturday, January 21 for  a Day 

for Life featuring Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, 

Confessions, and Street Evangelization, kicking off the Nine 

Days for Life with Cardinal Dolan. http://www.usccb.org/

about/pro-life-activities/january-roe-events/nine-days-of-

prayer-penance-and-pilgrimage.cfm    

¶ DAYS OF PRAYER AND HEALING offer the opportunity 

to experience the love and mercy of God and to heal the 

wound of abortion. Do you know someone who is carrying 

the grief of a past abortion?  There is help and hope available 

and the pain and sorrow of abortion need not endure for a 

lifetime.  The next Day of Prayer and Healing is Sat, Jan 14 

and a Spanish Day of Prayer and Healing on Sat, Feb 4.   For 

location and confidential registration call the Sisters of Life 

at (866)-575-0075.  

¶ FREE ONLINE FAITH FORMATION COURSES for  

those in parish ministry and those who simply wish to learn 

more about their faith.  Sign up at: www.nycatholicfaith.org/

learn 

¶ ENCOURAGE is a Catholic Apostolate for  those who 

have family members with same sex attraction.  A new 

website has been created to help the faithful who are 

searching for information about Encourage, the Church's 

teachings on same sex attraction, and spiritual 

support:  www.encourageny.com 

¶ EMERGENCY SNOW LABORERS-Sign up to be an 

emergency snow laborer and help remove snow and ice from 

bus stops, step streets, and other locations throughout the 

city this winter. Snow laborers will be paid $15.00 per hour 

and, $22.50 per hour after 40 hours are worked in a week. 

Must be at least 18 and eligible to work in the USA.  Sign up 

at Bronx Yard, Mosholu Ave. & Broadway from 7AM-3PM. 

¶ MARRIAGE AND THE FAMILY, a free eight-week 

course exploring what are the sacramental, spiritual, 

psychological, and societal aspects of marriage and family 

life,  begins Monday, January 9 from 7:30-9PM at the 

Conference Room, 1573 Zerega Ave. It is not a pre-cana 

course. For more info, call 718-828-2380. 

¶ CATHOLIC VOLUNTEER NETWORK-Check out 

RESPONSE 2017, which is a free guide listing nearly 200 

faith-based volunteer programs. Volunteers serve full-time 

http://formed.org/
http://www.usccb.org/about/pro-life-activities/january-roe-events/nine-days-of-prayer-penance-and-pilgrimage.cfm
http://www.usccb.org/about/pro-life-activities/january-roe-events/nine-days-of-prayer-penance-and-pilgrimage.cfm
http://www.usccb.org/about/pro-life-activities/january-roe-events/nine-days-of-prayer-penance-and-pilgrimage.cfm


for periods of one week to one year or more. To receive a 

free copy of RESPONSE 2017, call 800-543-5046 or e-mail 

info@catholicvolunteernetwork.org. Website: 

www.catholicvolunteernetwork.org for  more info. 

 

ANUNCIOS EN ESPANOL 
¶ MISA DE LA ALTAGRACIA: El 22 de enero será la 

celebración de la advocación de la Altagracia, patrona de 

República Dominicana. Después de la misa la comunidad 

dominicana ofrecerá un almuerzo gratuito para la comunidad 

de Santa Helena.   

¶ FLEA MARKET ENERO 29: Les informamos que el 

Flea Market que se debió posponer en diciembre será 

realizado el domingo 29 de enero desde las 10 am hasta las 4 

pm. No hay necesidad de traer nada para este evento pues 

debido a su generosidad tenemos bastante mercancía para 

vender. Gracias por su deseo de contribuir en diferentes 

formas al bien de nuestra comunidad.  

¶ SEMANA DE ORACION POR LA UNIDAD 

CRISTIANA: Invitamos a todos los miembros de la 

comunidad no solamente a orar por la unidad de los 

cristianos, sino a ser nosotros mismos signo de esa unidad.  

¶ PROXIMA SESION DE PREPARACION AL 

BAUTISMO: Enero 26 a las 7 pm en la Iglesia. Se debe 

traer una copia y el original del certificado de nacimiento del 

niño/a que será bautizado. Los padrinos deben traer: 1- una 

carta del pastor de la Iglesia donde pertenecen y 2- si están 

casados deben traer el certificado de matrimonio de la Iglesia 

Católica.  

¶ MIERCOLES DE LA MISERICORDIA: Durante el 

último año hemos celebrado los miércoles el “Año de la 

Misericordia”, gracias al regalo del Papa Francisco que 

nos ha invitado a conocer y reflexionar más acerca del 

misterio maravilloso de la misericordia de Dios. De ahora en 

adelante la meta no es solamente reflexionar acerca de la 

Misericordia de Dios, sino “ser misericordia de Dios”. Ven 

los miércoles a adorar al Santísimo y a vivir con alegría el 

misericordioso regalo de la Eucaristía. Invita a tus amigos y 

familiares a esta fiesta de amor!!! 

¶ GRUPO DE ORACIÓN: Todos los lunes de 7 pm a 9 pm. 

Ven a alabar y adorar al Señor.  

¶ LEGION DE MARIA: Todos los viernes a las 7 pm, ven 

a rezar el Rosario y a planear servicio a la comunidad. 

¶ SISTEMA DE SOBRES: Les recomiendo registrarse en 

la parroquia, es una práctica sana mediante la cual la persona 

da sus aportes en los sobres que recibe. La Iglesia dará 

referencias y constancias y de membresía a la persona que 

esté registrada. Desde este año los sobres se enviarán 

mensualmente a sus casas.  
 

BUEN DIA, HERMANOS: 
Queridos hermanos y hermanas. Estamos comenzando a salir del 

maravilloso tiempo de la Navidad. Digo maravilloso para 

nosotros los creyentes, en el sentido de que, por seis semanas, 

hemos tenido la oportunidad de reflexionar sobre el misterio 

amoroso del Dios que acepta hacerse como uno de nosotros para 

salvarnos del terrible mal del pecado, para darnos a conocer que 

somos inmensamente amados y para mostrarnos el camino hacia 

el “cielo prometido”, camino que estamos invitados a vivir, 

aunque con nuestras limitaciones, desde nuestra experiencia aquí 

en la tierra.  
 

Pero insisto en que no debemos, por el hecho de estar saliendo 

del tiempo de Navidad, olvidarnos nunca de este evento 

maravilloso del Dios que se hace hombre. El plan de salvación de 

Dios no está hecho de retazos, ni nos lo muestra a pedacitos. El 

plan de salvación de Dios es una estructura sólida y homogénea 

que cubre permanentemente “todas” las áreas de nuestras vidas y 

en donde “todo” el misterio de Dios está siempre presente. Es por 

eso que durante la Eucaristía, después de la consagración del pan 

y del vino que se convierten en el Cuerpo y la Sangre del Señor, 

el sacerdote dice una de estas tres fórmulas, que de una u otra 

manera acogen toda la historia de la humanidad y la de cada uno 

de nosotros.  
 

La primera  dice: Este es el misterio de nuestra fe. Y el pueblo 

responde:  

Anunciamos tu muerte (algo que sucedió en el pasado por 

nosotros),  

proclamamos tu resurrección (la vida nueva de Jesús que nunca 

termina),  

!Ven , Señor Jesús! (Esperamos su regreso definitivo para vivir 

nuestra eternidad prometida a su lado). 
 

La segunda fórmula, menos utilizada, dice: Aclamen el misterio 

de la redención. Y el pueblo responde:  

Cada vez que comemos de este pan y bebemos de este cáliz (en 

cada Eucaristía comemos el pan y bebemos el vino que se ha 

transformado en su cuerpo y en su sangre, en la vida que Él nos 

quiere transmitir),  

anunciamos tu muerte, Señor (su muerte por nosotros, por el 

perdón de nuestros pecados),  

hasta que vuelvas (regreso que necesariamente implica su 

resurrección y la vida eterna para nosotros).  
 

La tercera formula dice: Cristo se entregó por nosotros. Y el 

pueblo responde:  

Por tu cruz y resurrección (Esta es la expresión que asume el 

Misterio Pascual: su pasión, muerte y resurrección, misterio que 

hace posible para nosotros la vida nueva que Él nos ha 

prometido)  
nos has salvado, Señor. ( Él es la víctima y es además el Sumo 

Sacerdote, según lo llama Pablo en la carta a los Hebreos, que 

ha traído para nosotros la esperanza de saber que el pecado no 

tiene poder para Aquel que cree en Jesucristo). 
 

Es por esto que el misterio de Cristo permanece actual en el 

“hoy” de cada día. Allí es donde se realiza la encarnación de 

Jesucristo en la vida de cada uno. Es sólo en el hoy cuando 

tenemos la oportunidad de darle respuesta con nuestra vida a su 

llamado insistente a la santidad o, en otras palabras, a la opción 

por la vida que Él nos muestra en la tierra como preludio de una 

Please Pray for the Sick of our Parish 

Joanne Frances Bernadette Sanabria, Sylvia Carballo,  

Ruben Mercado, Mike Adorno, Catherine Holden, 

Carmelle and Nicole Antoine, Indrowdi Sadu, Rosa Pena,  

Brenda Jackson, James Leunge, Carol Primak, Joan Ricci, 

Lucy Cannavacciuolo,  Aaron Sylvester, Sean Gaffney, Bertha Mero, 

Peter Vaccaro, Gino Vaccaro, Veronica Gonzalez,  Ronald Horne,  

Doris Waldropt, Milagro Vasquez, Juana Carmen Rodriguez,  

Ynes Tavarez, Theresa Delevan, Neil Duggan, Humberto Prieto,  

Jenny Mauro, Jimmy Mauro, Mariana Rivera,  Annissa Ramratansingh, 

Catherine Gregson, Noemi Cross, Arley Johnson, Josefina Gonzalez, 

Rosa Amelia Escribano Santiago, Fr. Andrew Buechele, Sch.P.  
 

Please Pray for the Deceased and their Grieving Families:  
 Andrew Franz, Helen de Jesus, Lydia Solano, Olga Vazquez, 

Emilio Rivera, Jr., Luz Maria Vega, Maria Soto, Anthony Vacco, 

Elizabeth Romero                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             



eternidad libre de cualquiera de los límites que, como seres 

humanos, experimentamos durante nuestra vida aquí.  
 

EL Tiempo Ordinario no es un tiempo de menor calidad. No 

puede serlo porque Dios no está nunca ‘ausente’. Si Dios se 

ausentara, aunque fuera por un instante, nuestra vida no tendría 

manera de ser sustentada. Es Él quien hace posible que la vida se 

mantenga, aunque por orgullo el ser humano haya llegado a la 

conclusión de que la vida es posible sin la asistencia de Dios, ya 

que casi todo se puede ‘explicar’ de forma científica. El creyente 

‘sabe’ que detrás de toda explicación está siempre la mano 

creadora de Dios.  
 

La expresión Tiempo Ordinario significa que sus treinta y cuatro 

semanas (las cuales no incluyen Adviento, Navidad, Cuaresma o 

Pascua) se enumeran en orden cronológico. Semana I, II, etc. 

Pero además el Tiempo Ordinario es una oportunidad para 

‘ordenar’ nuestras tareas, para dejar que el Señor ponga ‘orden’ 

en nuestras vidas. Es el tiempo para guardar la semilla de la 

Palabra del Señor en tierra fecunda. Es el tiempo de hacer 

comunidad en torno al Evangelio. Es tiempo de crecer en nuestra 

fe y en el conocimiento de Jesucristo. Como pueden ver, el 

Tiempo Ordinario no tiene nada de ordinario. Todo el tiempo de 

Dios es extraordinario para quien está atento al paso de Dios por 

la vida.  
 

Dentro del Tiempo Ordinario todas las celebraciones eucarísticas 

son sagradas porque son regalo de Jesucristo para nuestra salud 

espiritual y de vida. Sin embargo, la celebración dominical es de 

una importancia capital. La celebración del domingo es la señal 

distintiva de la comunidad cr istiana que se reúne, recordando 

que en este primer día de la semana, el Señor de la vida fue 

resucitado y la creación se completó finalmente. El domingo 

es el día en el que el Católico viene a ofrecer a Señor el fruto de 

la semana que termina y se coloca en sus manos para vivir en 

plenitud la semana que comienza. Ya desde el tiempo de los 

apóstoles el día de celebrar el Día del Señor fue el domingo y la 

Iglesia es fiel a la tradición apostólica. Cada día de nuestra vida 

estamos llamados a vivir en plenitud el misterio de Cristo, pero 

en forma particular la comunidad se reúne a vivirlo el domingo.  
 

Hemos comenzado esta primera etapa del Tiempo Ordinario el 

martes 10 de enero, un día después de la Fiesta del Bautismo del 

Señor y continuaremos en él hasta el martes 28 de febrero que es 

el día anterior al Miércoles de Ceniza, cuando se inicia la 

temporada de Cuaresma. La Pascua termina el domingo 4 de 

junio con la Solemnidad de Pentecostés y el lunes siguiente se 

reinicia la segunda parte del Tiempo Ordinario que va hasta la 

semana treinta y cuatro.  
 

La próxima semana les hablaré sobre otros aspectos importantes 

del Tiempo Ordinario que estamos iniciando. Por qué hago esto? 

Porque en su sabiduría nuestra madre Iglesia ha desarrollado, a 

través de los siglos, este maravilloso método de los ciclos 

litúrgicos, método que nos ayuda a crecer en forma pedagógica 

en el misterio de Cristo que es nuestro misterio y el centro de 

nuestra vida. El Católico que desea vivir una vida de fe en 

plenitud debe conocer este regalo para, desde allí, vivir paso a 

paso su relación con el Señor.                                           P. Nelson 

 Mass Intentions 
SUNDAY, January 15, 2017-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
               7:30 For the Safety of Our Country 
               9:00 In Thanksgiving for Favors 
             10:30 Annie  T. Clarke 
             12:00 Shirley Vargas 
              1:30  Sigfredo Batista 
              5:00  Our Parishioners 
MONDAY, January 16, 2017-Feast of St. Valerius  
 6:50   Sick of St. Helenaôs Parish 
 8:30 Catherine and Vincent Bellizzi 
 12:15 Ligia Argentina 
TUESDAY, January 17, 2017-Feast of St. Anthony  
 6:50 Joby George and Family Intentions 
 8:30 In Thanksgiving for Favors 
 12:15 Souls in Purgatory 
WEDNESDAY, Jan. 18, 2017-Feast of St. Margaret of Hungary 
 6:50 Ana Wnek   
 8:30 Guirline Bosquet (Intentions) 
 12:15 David Savino (Intentions) 
 7:30  Germania Zambrano 
THURSDAY, January 19, 2017-Feast of St. Wulfstan 
 6:50 Dominica and John Pugliese 
 8:30 For the Soul of Jeffny Pally 
 12:15   Madeline and Daniel Donovan  
FRIDAY, January 20, 2017-Feast of St. Fabian & St. Sebastian 
 6:50 In Thanksgiving for Favors 
 8:30 Femi Maloney 
 12:15 Ralph A. Cerbone Sr. 
SATURDAY, January 21, 2017-Feast of St. Agnes 
 6:50 Msgr. Arthur J. Scanlan 
 8:30   Tricia Briska (Intentions) 
 12:15  Altagracia, Carmen, Jos® & Manuel Capellan  
 5:30 Marie Emma 
SUNDAY, January 22, 2017-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
               7:30 Our Parishioners 
               9:00 Catherine Carolan 
             10:30 Lydia Camacho and  Pedro Camacho 
  Elvis Lee Rosado 
             12:00 Concepcion Rivas Bernabe 
              1:30  In Thanksgiving for Favors 
              5:00  Luz Maria Vega 
 

Readings for the Week of January 15, 2017 

Sunday: Is 49:3, 5-6/Ps 40/1 Cor 1:1-3/Jn 1:29-34 

Monday: Heb 5:1-10/Ps 110/Mk 2:18-22 

Tuesday: Heb 6:10-20/Ps 111/Mk 2:23-28 

Wednesday: Heb 7:1-3, 15-17/Ps 110/Mk 3:1-6 

Thursday: Heb 7:25--8:6/Ps 40/Mk 3:7-12 

Friday: Heb 8:6-13/Ps 85/Mk 3:13-19 

Saturday: Heb 9:2-3, 11-14/Ps 47/Mk 3:20-21 

Next Sunday: Is 8:23--9:3/Ps 27/1 Cor 1:10-13, 17/Mt 4:12-23 

or 4:12-17 


